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September 8, 2020        
 
Mr. Nabil Saba, P.E. 
Executive Director 
Public Works Agency 
City of Santa Ana 
20 Civic Center Plaza 
Santa Ana, CA 92701 
 
RE:  CITY OF SANTA ANA PROPOSED MASTER PLAN OF ARTERIAL HIGHWAYS 

(MPAH) RECLASSIFICATIONS 
 
Dear Nabil, 
 
The City of Fountain Valley reviewed the July 2020 traffic study prepared by IBI Group 
analyzing the proposed Master Plan of Arterial Highways (MPAH) reclassifications in various 
locations throughout the City of Santa Ana.  Since the Cities of Santa Ana and Fountain Valley 
share the city boundary, we have a few intersections that are impacted.  However, after the 
review of this traffic study and discussions with your consultant and other surrounding cities, we 
are able to resolve our concerns.  The City of Fountain Valley is supportive of the City of Santa 
Ana’s request for an MPAH amendment for these roadway changes and we look forward to 
working with you and the City of Santa Ana for any future collaborative endeavors.  
 
Thank you for the opportunity to review the report and provide comments.  In another matter, I 
want to extend my sincere congratulation on your appointment as the Executive Director of 
Public Works for the City Santa Ana.   I look forward to an in-person meeting soon at one of our 
other meetings that all have gone virtual.   I look forward to working with you.  
 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
 
 
Hye Jin Lee, MS, PE 
Director of Public Works 
CITY OF FOUNTAIN VALLEY 
Public Works Department 
10200 Slater Avenue 
Fountain Valley, CA 92708 
 
 
C:  Temo Galvez, P.E., Deputy Public Works Director/City Engineer 
      File. 
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